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In accordance to the charter given by senate, the Committee on Internationalization (COI) supports efforts to internationalize the campus according to Roadmap 2015. However, COI believes that the International Studies major and minor programs are in need of structural reformation, especially in areas dealing with accreditation.
Currently the head of the Department of Modern Languages and Literatures is also the administrator of the International Studies program.  The program consists of courses offered by various departments and IP 490, International Studies Seminar, which is the capstone course for the major and the only course offered under the International Studies designation.  There are 70 majors and 30-35 minors currently in the program.  Advising is done by the Modern Languages faculty.

At present there is only one substantive international studies course, IP 490, International Studies Seminar, which is the capstone course in the program.  At times the program administrator has difficulty finding a faculty member who is willing to teach this course.  All other courses in the program are taught by various departments as part of their programs.  The program administrator indicated that he would like to see a broad, interdisciplinary course at the 100-level that would serve as an introduction to the program and to globalization.  It might also be useful to have similar courses at the 200 and 300 levels.

The program administrator also pre-approves consortium study abroad courses and assists the registrar in determining NMU credits for those courses.  The suspension of activities by the International Studies Academic Advisory Committee (ISAAC), which advised the program director on curricular matters, leaves casual conversations and ad hoc meetings as the only venues for discussing curricular matters across campus. What little assessment occurs is done through the capstone course.  It does not appear that there is any mechanism in place for a thorough assessment of the entire International Studies program.

To successfully internationalize the campus and the curriculum, the International Studies program needs to become one of NMU’s flagship programs. However, as it stands at the moment, the International Studies program has no control over its content or curriculum. It depends on the goodwill of other departments to cobble some kind of course content together. Moreover, the academic program lacks cohesive leadership across campus and accountability.  In short, the program is in desperate need of institutional support in terms of hiring or reassigning faculty to build and run the program. One possible solution is that a five year plan be developed to facilitate this process.
